
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

* To maintain reverence in the Sanctuary, 
please do not enter or exit during the prayer. 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Roger Murphy 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 19 (two verses) 

“From All That Dwell Below the Skies” 

Invocation 

Hymn NAH 1 

“Praise My Soul the King of Heaven” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Scripture Reading Clinton Quarshie 

Psalm 139:13-16 (NIV) 

Children’s Worship Time Desire Lewis 

& Pound in the Pot 

*Family Prayer Roger Murphy 

Ministry in Music Semida & Sorin Neacsu 

Sermon Pastor Terry Messenger 

“Reaching Your Full Potential in Life” 

Hymn NAH 708 

“I’m Pressing On the Upward Way” 

Benediction 

Reflection in Quiet Meditation 

Next Sabbath – Elders on Duty 

Family Service Volker Herkner 

Parallel Service Michael Dragoyevich 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:25pm       Next Friday: 4:35pm (Watford) 

 

 

Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 

Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 

offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 

department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give 

£5 per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 

per week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly 

donations. 

 ACTUAL INTERIM*  

Monthly offering summary Dec-18 Dec-19 % 

Church Budget offering 7,837 5,915 -24.5% 

Development Fund offerings 5,815 4,961 -14.7% 

Departmental offerings 4,925 288 -94.1% 

Total Offerings 18,576 11,164 -39.9% 

    

Year-to-date offering 

summary 

Jan-Dec 

18 

Jan-Dec 

19 
% 

Church Budget offering 81,312 77,129 -5.1% 

Development Fund offerings 128,098 88,705 -30.8% 

Departmental offerings 61,735 31,259 -49.4% 

Total Offerings 271,145 197,093 -27.3% 

*Not final figures as 2019 transactions are still being received. 

If you need to be reimbursed for expenses related to 2019, 

please hand in or submit your expense claims by email to 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org by 25th January at the latest. 

Contacts 
Pastor Terry Messenger 

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk / 07879 454 267 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 

 
“I praise You because I am fearfully and 

wonderfully made; Your works are wonderful, 

I know that full well.” 

Psalm 139:14 (NIV) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST 

with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  

or contact a Pastor or an Elder with your request. 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Dave Burgess 

Opening Hymn NAH 700 

“When We Walk With the Lord” (Trust and Obey) 

Opening Prayer Enoch Kanagaraj 

Missions Story Roslyn Guenin 

Special Item Sangbin Jung & Fineas Ivan 

“Exaltation of Christ” 

Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Offering/Prayer Christine Cornwall 

Closing Hymn NAH 28 

 “Lord God Omnipotent” 

Closing Prayer Massimo Molteni 

Children’s Sabbath School 

Parents are encouraged to ensure that their children 

are in the right class. Please see below: 

Class Lesson Study Age Location 

Cradle Roll Beginners 0-3 Williams Hall 

Kindergarten Kindergarten 4-6 Armstrong Hall 

Primary Primary 7-9 Oak Room 

Juniors Power Point 10-12 Beech Room 

Earliteens Real-time Faith 13-15 Larch Room 

Teens Cornerstone 16-18 Cedar Room 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Flowers TODAY are given in ever-loving memory of one who 

was a ‘giant among men’. He served this church and his God 

faithfully all of his life. 

Church Clerk Absence Pat Swan is with family in South Africa 

until 9th Feb 2020. Church work will continue but responses to 

emails may take longer. 

First-Aid Certificate If anyone is required or interested in 

undertaking a first aid certificate for their in-church roles, please 

contact Kirra at kirramoser@icloud.com .Please leave your 

name, contact number and role within the church. 

Gift Aid request for current address. If you have a Gift Aid 

number issued by the South England Conference, it is essential 

that they have your current address. Otherwise Gift Aid claims 

are not allowed. If you have changed your address since filling 

in the Gift Aid declaration form, please give your current 

address to Peter Walton (Treasurer for Conference Funds) by 

email treasury@stanboroughchurch.org or phone 07789047443 

or letter: 33 Orchard Avenue, Watford, WD25 7JG. 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket is with the Nyamusara family. We 

invite you to pray for Stha & Rutendo. “Our prayer request is for 

God to be with our family as we move forward following the 

loss of my dad in October. May God grant us wisdom, 

prosperity and draw us closer to Him. May He help us to spread 

His message of love to all around us. May He be with little 

Rutendo each day as she grows up. May He continue to meet 

all our needs and help us to be more like Him.” Isaiah 41:10 

The Earliteens Class has been introduced this year. We are 

currently looking for volunteers to help facilitate the class. It 

runs for approximately 1 hour every Sabbath morning. If you 

are able to help teach this class, please contact Uche. 

Children’s Activity Bags We really want to continue to provide 

these bags each Sabbath and need you help! Please ensure 

the bags are tidied after use and put back in the boxes 

provided. If you are able to help sort and tidy the bags on a 

rota system once every 6-8 weeks, please contact Michele Vitry 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 

such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 

pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double duvets 

plus pillows. We would be happy to have help in sorting out the 

donated items and tidying boxes ready to give away. If you 

can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat Walton  

01923672500 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

DBS Checks Drop-in Session TOMORROW from 10am to 12 noon 

in the Armstrong Hall. If you need a DBS check, please bring 

your documents to the drop in session and it will be done for 

you. If you plan to attend, please notify Uche Ademuyiwa by 

emailing dbs@stanboroughpark.org 

Christian Unity Week of Prayer will begin TOMORROW and will 

continue until Sunday 26th January. The theme is “Unusual 

Kindness”. It will take place in various churches across Watford. 

On Friday 24th January Stanborough Church will be hosting the 

service at 7.30pm. All are welcome. Details of all other evenings 

can be found on the notice board in the foyer. 

Choir Rehearsals is on Christmas break, and will be resuming 

mid-January. We are always excited to have new members, so 

if you like to sing please come along on Mondays at 7.30pm. 

Starting date will be confirmed. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet from 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room. All are welcome. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. 

Be encouraged as a speaker from ADRA UK inspires us from the 

Word. Join us as we sing, pray and give thanks. If your name or 

surname begins with the letter A, we want you to know that 

January is set aside especially for you. We would love to have 

you join us. If you have any specific requests please let us know. 

Soup Run on Friday 24th January will be led by Pat Walton and 

the driver is Brian Davison. If you would like to participate 

please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We are in URGENT 

need of sleeping bags, men’s clothing & shoes. 

Women’s Ministry meeting on Saturday 25th January at 1.30pm. 

Teatime Concert returns on Sunday 26th January at 3pm. Alim 

Beisembayev, a successful international competition prize 

winner, will share his wonderful musical talents with us by giving 

a piano recital. The programme includes Bach, Schumann, 

Rachmaninoff and Stravinsky. Entrance is free (freewill offering 

for the church refurbishment). All are welcome! Come along 

with your friends and neighbours for wonderful music, fellowship 

and tea and cakes after the concert. We are looking forward 

to seeing you there! 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 1st February. Please book using 

the envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate or 

email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 28th 

January. 

The PURCELL SCHOOL Concert on Saturday 8th February at 

7.30pm. The Purcell School for young musicians is a prestigious 

music secondary school located in Bushey. The Chamber Choir 

and the Ensemble will come and offer a wonderful concert for 

us. The programme includes a very well-known piece by Vivaldi 

‘Gloria’. Come along with neighbours and friends! Entrance is 

free - a freewill offering will be collected for the church 

refurbishment. 

The Experience will be held on Tuesday 11th February at 7pm. 

International Women’s Day on Sunday 8th March at 5pm. One 

Vision is celebrating and recognising women in the community, 

followed by a light meal. In attendance will be a number of 

dignitaries. Please join us to celebrate the event. For more 

information, please contact Enoch Kanagaraj or Beth Molteni 

by email: ovp@stanboroughpark.org 
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